## Minutes of Selectmens Meeting July 22,1996

Selectmen Present: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Carol Smith Also present were Phil Dwight (for first half hour); Memorial Park Committee: Nina Harding, Pat Webber, Bob Allison and Sam Harding; Library Trustees: Connie Kerwin and Lyman Gilmore; and reporters D. Thornblad from the Villager and B.J. Garcia from the Peterborough Transcript.

The meeting opened at 6 P.M.

Plans for Memorial Park as authorized by Town Meeting were discussed. It was agreed that the first priority was to install drainage pipes. Second would be for one bathroom, handicap accesible. There also would be additional lighting for evening events. Pat and Nina are to obtain specific cost estimates and present them to the selectmen as soon as possible.

At 6:30 P.M. the Library Trustees discussed possible solutions to the driveway situation at the Library. All concerned, again expressed their apologies for the lack of communication, but also all still expressed their feeling that the best solution was to have one way traffic. If that is not possible Peter suggested signs encouraging, not mandating, one way traffic. Decisions on paving and final course of action will be decided next week.

Based on the letter from all residents on a section of Gregg Lake Drive, it was voted to change the name of that section to Rachel Lane. This involves numbers 15 and higher. All concerned are to be notified.

A letter to residents of 2nd NH Turnpike was approved requesting their input into the possibility of turning that road back to gravel.

A decision on the possible demolition of the buildings on the property to be auctioned was postponed until next week.

Peter will talk to a property owner about PSNH's trimming trees on that property.

The Selectmen agreed to order a set of prints of the Town Hall Tower Paintings. Current and Past Selectmen will be asked to donate towards the cost. The prints will be displayed at Town Hall.

The Selectmen will meet with FACT representatives on Aug.5th.

Jim Dennison's letter offering his resignation as a Trustee of Trust Funds was noted. The other Trustees will be consulted about when they feel this would be accepted and whether they know of a possible replacement.

Phil was asked to get estimates on various repairs at the Aiken Building per the report of Keith Dubois.

The next meeting will be July 29th.

The meeting was adjorned at 8 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight Business Manager, based on notes prepared by Paula Clemente.